

To: Members of the General Committee

From: John Kennedy, City Clerk

Meeting Date: March 11, 2024

Report: Presentation by Canadian Canoe Museum, Report LSCLK24-002

# **Subject**

A report to introduce a presentation by the Canadian Canoe Museum to provide an update on the new museum.

#### Recommendation

That Council approve the recommendation outlined in Report LSCLK24-002, dated March 11, 2024, of the City Clerk as follows:

That the presentation from the Canadian Canoe Museum be received for information.

#### **Executive Summary**

Carolyn Hyslop, Executive Director of the Canadian Canoe Museum requested an opportunity to provide an update to Council on the new facility. She will attend the General Committee meeting on March 11, 2024, to provide information to Council and the official opening is planned for the weekend of May 11, 2024.

### **Background**

The new waterfront museum is located at 2077 Ashburnham Drive. In preparation for the move to the new location, the location at 910 Monaghan Road is closed to the public. The City of Peterborough is a major supporter of the new museum, and Carolyn

Hyslop, the Executive Director, will attend the meeting on March 11, 2024, to update Council on the museum's progress.

### **Strategic Plan**

#### Community & Well-being

Strategic priorities under this pillar include to "Enhance the natural, recreational, sports, art, and cultural aspects of our community."

# **Budget and Financial Implications**

There are no budget and financial implications as a result of the adoption of the recommendation of this report.

Submitted by,

John Kennedy City Clerk

Contact Name:

Natalie Garnett Deputy City Clerk

Phone: 705-704-7777 Ext. 1818 Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755

Fax: 705-742-4138

E-Mail: ngarnett@peterborough.ca